
Lebanon Township News 

 

Winter 2007/2008 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

December, January, 
February 
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Monday – Friday 

8:00 AM – 4:30 PM 

Closed 12:00 PM – 1:00 PM 

 

 
 

******** 
********** 

 
Best wishes to all 
for a very happy 

holiday season and 
a healthy and happy 

New Year! 
 

********** 
******** 

Lebanon Township Recreation Commission 
presents our annual … 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All Lebanon Township children are invited to visit with Santa … 
 

All children will receive a gift …  
 

Be sure to bring your cameras and Wish Lists for Santa! 
 

Please bring a non-perishable food item for the Open Cupboard Food Pantry 
(Last year we collected 125 pounds of food for the pantry - can we top it this year?  

It would make Santa happy!) 
 

This event is being held in conjunction with  
Lebanon Township PTA’s Make It & Take It 

 

In the event of inclement weather, please check our website at  
www.lebanontownship.net for updates on cancellation / rescheduling. 

 

A Visit with Santa 

 

Saturday, December 1st 

 

Valley View School 

3:00 - 6:00 pm 

 

GARDEN OF REMEMBRANCE 
  

 

The Garden of Remembrance was established in 1988 as a lasting Memorial to the 

Township’s long time Clerk and resident, Claire E. Weightman. The Garden was begun with a 

donated Gazebo and garden benches, and was officially dedicated in October 1990. 

  

Since that time, hundreds of loved ones have been memorialized in the Garden, through 

memorials that are recognized by plaques hung in the foyer of the Municipal Building. 

  

The Memorial Plaques are now being updated. If you have a friend or family member who you 

would like to memorialize in the Garden, please contact Eva Burrell at (908) 537-2424 or by 

email at  tomburrell@embarqmail.com. 
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Fire Department 

Township Depot Continues 
 

The Township Recycling Depot is held on the third Saturday 

of each month from 8:30 AM to 11:30 AM behind the First 

Aid Squad and Municipal Buildings, 530 West Hill Road. 

Containers (aluminum, bi-metal, glass, and #1 and #2 plastics) 

can be commingled. Cardboard, newspapers and junk mail/

magazines should be bundled and tied separately. Household 

batteries can also be dropped off. Please observe the rules - 

we're getting a lot of plastic that is not #1 or #2.  

2007 Fund Drive 
 

The Fire Department would like to thank you for your donations 

and let you know that every bit helps. Thank you again for your 

support. By the time you are reading this, our reminder mailing 

will have been sent. Please take a moment to look over the 

information and help support YOUR Fire Department. 

 

Pancake Breakfast 
 

The Lebanon Township Fire Department has been holding 

Pancake Breakfasts for over thirty years. This great tradition is 

held from 8:00 AM to Noon every second Sunday from October 

until June, at Station One on Anthony Road. The cost is $5.00 for 

adults and $3.00 for children under 10. All money raised supports 

the Lebanon Township Fire Department.    
 

Directions to Station One on Anthony Road: 

1. From the A&P in Califon, follow Sliker Road until it turns 

into Anthony Road (bear left onto Anthony). Follow 

Anthony Road. Watch for signs; the Fire House will be on 

the left. 

2. From Point Mountain or Route 31, take Musconetcong River 

Road (Route 645) to Hollow Road. At the top of the hill, turn 

right onto Anthony Road. Watch for signs; the Fire House 

will be on the left. 

3. From the Municipal Building or Hill Road, follow Red Mill 

Road to Newport Road. Make a right onto Newport and 

follow to the end (just past the Road Department Building).  

Turn left onto Anthony Road. Watch for signs; the Fire 

House will be on the left. 

4. If you get lost call (908) 537-2838. 

Cash Raffle 
 

In the next newsletter, we will announce the winners of our 2007 

Cash Give-away. The drawing was held on November 13 at the 

fire house. Please look for our 2008 Cash Raffle. Tickets will be 

on sale around May 15.  The money will be divided in half with 

50 percent going to the Fire Department and 50 percent going 

towards three prizes. 

 

Fall / Winter Safety Tips 
 

1. Smoke detectors: we have just set our clocks back and it is 

time to replace the batteries in your smoke detectors. 

2. Do you have a fireplace? If yes, this is the perfect time to 

clean your fireplace and chimney. 

3. Can we get to your house? Please make sure that if it is 

snowing or there is ice, that we can respond to your house if there 

is a fire. 

4. Planning a fire? If you are planning a fire to burn brush, you 

must call (908) 689-7771 to get a permit to burn. 

 

Junior Fire Fighters Needed 
 

If you have a son or daughter between the ages of 14 and 18 who 

might be interested in becoming a Junior Fire Fighter, we’d like 

to hear from you. We can explain more about the Lebanon 

Township Fire Department and the responsibilities of a Junior 

Fire Fighter. Perhaps this could become a career path for your 

child.  For more information, please call Steve at (908) 537-4454, 

or email smbisbee@comcast.net. 

Recycling 
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Superbug: What You Need to Know 
 

In today’s attention grabbing headlines about superbugs attacking 

the population, it is hard to tell the hype for the reality. 

 

Drug resistant organisms have their origins in the widespread use 

of antibiotic. Over time, certain organisms were able to develop 

immunity to the drugs we were using to battle them. Several 

superbugs have been introduced in the past two decades. These 

superbugs include Vancomycin-Resistant Enterococcus (VRE), 

Multiple Drug Resistant Tuberculosis (MDR-TB), Extreme Drug 

Resistant Tuberculosis (XDR-TB) and Methicillin-Resistant 

Staphylococcus Aureus (MRSA). 

 

MRSA is the current superbug grabbing the headlines. In reality, 

only .000005% of MRSA deaths are outside the hospital setting. 

And yet reports of incidents in the community are growing. Staph 

infections have been around for centuries and many people are 

unknowing host. Up to 40% of the population has staph in their 

noses. About 30-40% of people carry some form of the organism 

on their bodies. Most of the time they do not suffer any ill affect 

even though some of these staff infections are MRSA. There is 

no way of telling who is infected and who is not. Staph infections 

are spread by skin to skin contact. The average person has a 30% 

chance of coming in direct contact with the organism once a day. 

 

Most of us have watched in horror as workers in biohazard suits 

have disinfected school rooms. This is unnecessary given that, 

when the children return, up to 40% of them will be carrying 

staph back into the classroom. Unbelievably, the greatest way to 

battle these superbugs is simply good hygiene. Old fashion soap 

and water or alcohol hand sanitizer is the bane of the superbug. 

Frequent hand washing and regularly showering are the easiest 

ways to protect yourself, along with washing your clothes, 

athletic uniforms, linens and towels. Always shower after going 

to the gym or competing in an athletic event. Never share towels, 

bar soap or razors. Open wounds such as cuts and abrasions 

should be kept clean and covered. Always practice good 

coughing and sneezing etiquette. When coughing or sneezing, do 

so in your sleeve, not your hand. 

 

If wounds look infected, a medical assessment should be 

considered. At the earliest stages, the staph infection looks like an 

insect bite. It can eventually look more like a pimple and grow 

into a boil. As the infection becomes worse, the skin will become 

angry and red looking. The infected person may develop a fever 

at this point and be in danger of having the infection spread to the 

rest of their system. At that point, the infection could kill you. It 

is important not to let any infection get this far. Getting infected 

with MRSA is not a death sentence. It is important to remember 

that despite the hype, we can cure MRSA if the infection is 

accurately diagnosed early and properly treated. 

 

The Squad Needs Daytime Volunteers 
 

The squad is looking for members of the community available to 

spend a few hours with us during the day. 

 

If you are at home during the day and would like to make a 

positive impact on your community, come and join our day crew. 

Day crew hours run from 6:00 AM to 6:00 PM. We are looking 

for residents who can volunteer for four to 12 hours at a time to 

answer the call for help in our community. In return, you will get 

the satisfaction of helping your community in a significant way. 

In addition, the squad offers free training, tuition support and a 

pension plan. 

 

The Lebanon Township First Aid Squad is a private non-profit 

emergency medical service that only covers our township. We 

were founded in 1967 with the sole mission of providing 

emergency medical service to the community free-of-charge. Last 

year, we answered the call for help almost 600 times. 

 

Please help us continue our mission by joining us now. We meet 

the second Monday of the month at 7:30 PM at the squad 

building located next to the municipal building on West Hill 

Road. For more information, visit www.19Rescue.org. 

First Aid Squad 

LTAA 
Basketball Registration 
 

Registration for our 2008 Basketball season ends December 1. 

Co-ed basketball is offered for participants in grades 1 through 

8. The season runs from January 5 through March 15. All 

games are played on Saturday mornings with one weekday 

evening practice each week (no weekday practice for Grade 1). 

 

Registration forms can be found at www.lebanontownship.net. 

Contact Commissioner Jim Miller at (908) 832-7116 for 

additional information. 

 

New Board Members Needed 
 

The LTAA Board currently has two openings. The board is 

looking for residents interested in filling the positions of 

Treasurer and Softball Commissioner. Anyone interested  

should contact Jim Foran at (908) 825-9273. 
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Bunnvale Library 

Winter at the Bunnvale Library 
 

Winter is here, and it’s time to slow down, rest, and snuggle up with a good book. If you want to be with people while you read, 

come to cozy Bunnvale Library and settle into our comfortable reading chairs. If your children have reports to do, the library has the 

resources they will need, from internet access computers and the library’s electronic reference databases, to books and 

encyclopedias.  For preschoolers, we have Story Time on Fridays. It’s a great place for children and their caregivers to make new 

friends. 

 

This November, our display case held aprons and pie plates to set the mood for Thanksgiving dinner. We will display snowmen in 

December, old children’s books and toys in January, and sweet little things for Valentine’s Day in February. 

 

We have seen many new faces recently. We will try to learn your names and interests so we can recommend items for you.  

 

The new on-line library HOLD system is so easy to use and the items come so quickly that our library patrons are making good use 

of it. Everyone likes saving gas and having their books come to a close location for easy pick up. Our circulation figures attest to this 

fact.  Below is a graph showing how much our circulation has grown in the past four years.   

 

If you have some free time, please consider volunteering at the library.  We could certainly use some extra help to keep up with our 

ever-increasing workload. Library hours are Wednesday from 1:00 - 8:00 PM, and Thursday, Friday, and Saturday from 10:00 AM - 

5:00 PM. Please call Marie Taluba at (908) 638-8884 if you can help out. 
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Memorial Park 

Halloween Madness 
 

Thank you …. 
 

The children of Lebanon Township once again enjoyed a great 

Halloween celebration thanks to the combined efforts of many 

dedicated Halloween helpers. We appreciate everyone's 

contributions -- whether it was providing entertainment or 

providing an extension cord -- each part is vital to a successful 

evening. Watching the kids enjoy themselves there, and when 

they start the candy sorting at home, makes all the work 

worthwhile, yes? 

  

Thanks again.  Until next year... Boo! 

 

Food Pantry Donations … 
 

Many thanks to Cub Scout Pack 92 and the families of Lebanon 

Township for providing 437 pounds of donated food to the 

Open Cupboard Food Pantry in High Bridge as a result of the 

food collection held during Halloween Madness. 

  

The food drive was started as a way to remind our children to 

think of those in need at a time when they are receiving so 

much (food, fun, CANDY!).  It continues to be a great success 

and a testament to our community's dedication to reaching out 

to others. 

  

You will want to know that our delivery came at a time when 

Open Cupboard's supplies are quite low.  The number of 

families they serve continues to increase.  So, we were able to 

meet a real need in our community.  Once again, many thanks 

to all who participated. 

  

Collette Evanko and Liz Burns 

Halloween Madness Co-Chairs 

Sunday in the Park Car Show 
 

Dear Friends, 

 

Many thanks to all those who participated in the eighth annual 

Sunday in the Park Car Show. Thanks to you, it was a great 

success. There were 210 cars, trucks, motorcycles and even 

farm tractors entered into the show, with $13,500 raised in the 

process. 

 

All proceeds from the show were turned over to the Park 

Committee for use in improving the Park. 

 

The event could not have been a success without all our 

volunteers and without the generous support of our sponsors.  

 

Thanks to all. Hope to see you next year. 

 

Paul Spatz 

Day in the Park 
 

The sixth annual Day in the Park was a huge success.  The 

event, which was held on September 29, attracted over 1200 

residents.  It was a beautiful day with many wonderful activities 

for our local families.  In the past, monies raised have built a 

children's playground and constructed a new bathroom/

concession facility.  The event this year raised over $20,000 

which will be used to help expand and improve a youth athletic 

field, and develop shuffle board and bocce ball courts.  Thanks 

to all of those who helped to make the day a huge success! 
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A Look back at our Heritage ... 

By Ralph Lomerson 

Lebanon Township Historian 

 
100 Hundred Years Ago, October 25, 1907, was 

Celebrated, The Opening Of the New Jersey 

Sanatorium for Tuberculosis Disease, On Mt. 

Kipp, in Lebanon Township 

 
For many years the matter of the state of New Jersey providing 

for its consumptive poor had been agitated before the matter 

assumed concrete form in the shape of legislative enactment. It 

was generally recognized that a person suffering from 

tuberculosis in its early stages, had a great deal better chance of 

recovering in a well-conducted sanatorium, under the constant 

supervision of competent physicians, then in his own home; and 

more so if he was in indigent circumstances. 

 

Accordingly, during the legislative year of 1902 a bill was passed 

and signed by Governor Franklin Murphy. This bill provided for 

the establishment of the New Jersey Sanatorium for Tuberculosis 

Diseases, and further enacted that the government should be in 

the hands of a board of eight managers, of equal political 

standing, and that not less than one half of the board should be 

physicians in good standing. 

 

The managers were authorized to select a site and cause suitable 

buildings to be erected thereon. The board of managers was made 

a corporation, with power to sue, to manage and control the 

property; to appoint a superintendent, and upon the latter's 

nomination, stewards, matrons, assistant physicians, and nurses, 

and of their own volition appoint such other employees, laborers 

and helpers as they may deem necessary. The site selected is an 

ideal one for a health resort. It has an elevation of 954 feet above 

sea level and the air is always pure and fresh.. Land was 

purchased from many local land holders. One farm was owned by 

the Lebanon Township Committee, used as the poor farm. The 

farm purchased from Jos. Fritts is where the buildings were 

erected. About 600 acres was purchased for the Sanatorium. 

 

In a matter of history, it might interest the reader to know that a 

part of the site upon which the Sanatorium was erected was for 

more than a century the home of Jacob Banghart and his 

descendants. It is believed that Jacob arrived in this country at the 

port of Essington (Philadelphia) about 1749. It has been a story 

handed down through the family that they walked by foot, north 

through Pennsylvania, finding the best land already taken up by 

earlier settlers, crossed the Delaware River into New Jersey and 

made their way through the wilderness to the Spruce Run area, 

where they found the hilly and heavily wooded countryside so 

much like the homeland they had left that they decided to settle 

here. Mr. Banghart came from Rhinebeck, Germany, and was 

hired as a team driver by Allen and Turner at Union Forge, 

carting wood, iron ore and iron, and soon acquired a team of his 

own. He remained with the iron company for eighteen years. His 

one son, George, purchased 300 acres next to his father’s land, 

married Mary VanBuskirk, and had 10 children. Some of the 

children inherited these farms and continued farming. 

 

The buildings erected were the East Ward, the Administrative 

Building West Ward, and the Service Building. The Service 

Building is the source of all the supplies for the institution, with 

two large twin boilers which supplied steam for the engines and 

heat for the buildings, two 50 and one 25 horse power engine, 

each with a dynamo attached direct. These furnished light for all 

buildings and grounds. About 125 patients can be accommodated 

comfortably. On the opening day, 13 patients were admitted. 

 

Today this is the Hagedorn Geriatric center of Mt. Kipp, Lebanon 

Township. 

Recycling Pays! 
 

Recycling of common materials, such as paper, plastic, 

aluminum and tin, provides numerous benefits, including 

reducing the amount of solid waste that goes into landfills and 

conservation of natural resources. But, did you know the 

Township receives rebate money from the State based upon the 

weight of material that we recycle each year? Annual recycling 

tonnage reports are based on recycling from commercial and 

residential sources. This includes recyclables collected through 

the Township’s recycling program and those that may be 

collected curbside bi-weekly by your local garbage hauler, such 

as Raritan Valley Disposal. This is just one more reason why 

recycling “pays”!  

 

To find out more about this and other environmental issues in 

your community, please attend an Environmental & Open 

Space Commission meeting. Our meetings are held the first 

Monday of each month at 7:00 PM at the Municipal Building. 

Historians 

Environmental and Open Space 
Commission 
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TOWNSHIP OF LEBANON MUSEUM 

57 MUSCONETCONG RIVER ROAD 

HAMPTON, NJ 08827 

(908) 537-6464 

 

BOTTLES, BOTTLES, BOTTLES     Thru Dec. 29 
Milk bottles & other bottles displayed by Ralph Lomerson (our historian & Chairman of the Lebanon Township Historians, author & 

featured in PBS documentary on the oil industry) a man to know - stop by & see this great exhibit. 

 

A HAPPY HOLIDAY       Dec. 8 from 1-5 PM 
Once again, we will celebrate the going out & coming in of a new year - Welcome 2008. The burgundy stew, punch & cookies will 

be for refreshment. Greet old friends & make new. Happy Holidays to you all!! - A bingo prize for a local nursing home is really 

appreciated. 
 

ALL WELCOME FREE 

 

The museum is supported by the Township of Lebanon under the guidance of the Township Historians and the general operating 

grants of the Hunterdon County Cultural and Heritage Commission. 

 

Hours: Tuesday & Thursday 9:30 AM - 5:00 PM, Saturday 1:00 - 5:00 PM 

Museum 
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Community News 

Meals on Wheels in Hunterdon, Inc. is a private, non-profit 

agency serving approximately 225 homebound seniors every 

day on twenty routes throughout Hunterdon County. We are 

one of the last meal delivery programs in the state of New 

Jersey to depend solely on volunteer drivers. In 2006, we 

served over 67,000 meals between all programs reaching 474 

people. Our mission is to assist the homebound elderly/disabled 

of Hunterdon County maintain their independence by 

enhancing their nutritional health, thereby avoiding unwanted 

institutionalization. 

 

Right now, Meals on Wheels desperately needs volunteer 

drivers in your area. Serve your homebound senior neighbors a 

hot noontime meal. The commitment to drive is only once a 

month. It will take only an hour or two once a month to get that 

good feeling of giving. Call (908) 735-8332 to offer your time 

or for more information.. Help us, help others. Many thanks. 

Food Drive for the  

Open Cupboard Food Pantry 
  

In response to seriously low supplies at the Open Cupboard 

Food Pantry, the Glen Gardner General Store has organized a 

Food Drive. The Food Drive will last through the end of the 

year. 

 

The Food Pantry is located at 81 West Main Street in High 

Bridge and also includes a thrift shop run by, never enough, 

neighborhood volunteers. All of the proceeds from the thrift 

shop go to the Food Pantry. Although people have been very 

generous with thrift shop donations, there remains a huge 

demand for food and paper goods. Donations of non-

perishables, canned foods, and paper goods are needed all year 

round to maintain an even flow of assistance to clients. 

 

Donations may be brought directly to the Food Pantry or may 

be dropped off at the Glen Gardner General Store at 58 Main 

Street, Glen Gardner. Please contact Shelly Baluta at  (908) 537

-2319 for additional information. 

  

Thank you all for your kind efforts.  Many of our neighbors will 

benefit from your generosity. 
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John and Dolores Papp 

Lebanon Township, NJ 

For the last 28 years, Hayth’s Preschool has been providing 

exceptional child-centered programs that are structured around the 

individual needs of each child.  It is a place where wonderful 

memories are made. 

Before and after school Programs: 

Before and after school busing available for Lebanon Township 

School students in grades Kindergarten and up. Busing is available 

for AM and PM Kindergarten students. 

 

Open enrollment! Call today to schedule a visit! We look forward to 

meeting you! 

 

Programs Offered   

 

** All programs are 

a hands on approach 

for every child. This 

allows each child a 

m u l t i - s e n s o r y 

approach to grow 

and develop life-long 

skills. ** 

9:00 AM – 11:30 AM 

9:00 AM – 12:15 PM 

7:00 AM – 5:45 PM (full day) 

7:00 AM – 12:15 PM (half day) 

9:00 AM – 3:00 PM 

11:45 AM – 3:00 PM + Kindergarten 

Lebanon Township Education Foundation  

Playground Fund Grows 
 

The Lebanon Township Education Foundation (LTEF) is 

currently raising funds to construct a new playground near the 

baseball fields at Valley View School and to construct a fun 

“fitness course” at Woodglen School.  The first project will be 

the Valley View playground, which will cost approximately 

$150,000.  At Back to School Night in September, the LTEF 

reported over $16,000 in the playground fund.  The playground 

committee is pleased to share that, thanks to the support of 

many families in the community, our playground coffers are 

growing!  The “stars” sold at Back to School Night raised $250; 

we have received private donations of more than $600; our golf 

outing at High Bridge Hills golf club raised approximately 

$9,000; food concession at Halloween Madness raised about 

$500; and we have received an anonymous sponsorship of our 

largest piece of playground equipment, the school age climbing 

structure, for $32,000.  These contributions have boosted our 

playground fund to over $58,000! 

 

Additional equipment sponsorship opportunities are still 

available: 

School Age Space Station -- $3,000 

Preschool Jeep -- $3,000 

Preschool Playhouse -- $5,000 

Gazebo -- $5,000 

School Age Swing -- $6,000 

School Age Spinning Dish -- $13,000 

Preschool Play Structure -- $15,000 

 

The LTEF, a non-profit group dedicated to improving education 

for all township residents, would like to thank the community 

for their continuing support.  Working together, we can provide 

Lebanon Township school children with safe, stimulating 

outdoor play environments that help them develop physically, 

socially, and intellectually. 

Community News (cont.) 
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Township Directory 

TOWNSHIP CONTACTS 

Township Clerk & Registrar of Vital Statistics Karen Sandorse (908) 638-8523 x11  

Deputy Clerk & Dog Licensing Agent Kimberly Jacobus (908) 638-8523 x10  

Tax Collector Mary Hyland (908) 638-8523 x15 Hours: Mon & Wed 8:00 AM – 4:30 PM 

Treasurer Julia Gambert (908) 638-8523 x19 Hours: Wed & Fri 8:00 AM - 4:30 PM 

Assessor Mary Mastro (908) 638-8523 x17 Hours: Tues & Wed 8:00 AM – 4:30 PM and by appointment 

Planning Board Clerk & Board of Adjustment Secretary Gail Glashoff (908) 638-8523 x22  

Zoning Officer William Skene (908) 638-8523 x20 Hours: Mon 1:00 PM – 3:00 PM and by appointment 

Lost Dogs (908) 537-2678  Judy Dunlap 

(908) 996-2525  Hunterdon Humane Animal Shelter 

Department of Public Works Paul R. Jones (908) 537-2850  

Library Committee & Memorial Park Committee Art Gerlich, Chair (908) 638-4331  

Recreation Commission Karen Newman (908) 638-4332  

Memorial Garden Eva Burrell (908) 537-2424  

Recycling Committee Jan Gibas (908) 638-4784  

Webmaster & Newsletter Karen Newman (908) 638-4332 Email information to karennewman@embarqmail.com 

Bunnvale Library (908) 638-8884 Hours: Wed 1:00 - 8:00 PM, Thurs – Sat 10:00 AM – 5:00 PM 

Township of Lebanon Museum at New Hampton (908) 537-6464 Hours: Tues & Thurs 9:30 AM – 5:00 PM, Sat 1:00 – 5:00 PM 

Hunterdon County Transfer Station (908) 236-9088  

Hunterdon County Board of Health (908) 788-1351  

Construction Office, Christy Hoffman Farm, 108 Rt 512, Califon, NJ 07830 (908) 832-5552 Hours: Mon – Fri 8:30 AM – 4:00 PM 

For scheduling use of the Municipal Building Meeting Rooms or reserving the Memorial Park Pavilion, contact the Municipal Building at 638-8523 x10. 

FIRE – POLICE – FIRST AID 

Police Emergency 911 

Police Dispatch (908) 638-8515 

Chief, Pam Schell (908) 638-8516 

         Police Office Manager, Kathy Goracy (908) 638-8516 

First Aid Squad Emergency 911 

Squad Captain, Ken Ader (908) 638-0549 

Fire Department Emergency 911 

Chief, Warren Gabriel (908) 537-2838 

Fire Official, Gary Apgar (908) 537-6670 

Burning Permits, Bob Dove (908) 689-7771 

Office of Emergency Management  

Coordinator, Paul R. Jones (908) 537-2850 

North Hunterdon Municipal Court (908) 735-7775 

SCHOOLS 

Valley View School                              Grades K – 4 (908) 832-2175 

Woodglen School Grades 5 – 8 (908) 638-4111 

Voorhees High School Grades 9 –12 (908) 638-6116 

TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE 

Mayor – Ed Post (908) 832-6930 

Deputy Mayor – George Piazza (908) 638-1104 

Francis Monahan (908) 537-2412 

Patricia Schriver (908) 832-7066 

Jay D. Weeks (908) 832-7155 

MEETINGS  
 

Meetings held at the Municipal Building unless otherwise specified 

Township Committee  7:00 PM 1st & 3rd Wed 

Board of Health 6:30 PM 1st Wed as needed 

Planning Board  7:00 PM 1st and 3rd Tues 

Board of Adjustment  7:30 PM 4th Wed 

Environmental and Open Space 

Commission   

7:00 PM 1st Mon 

Park Committee 7:30 PM 2nd Mon 

Agricultural Advisory Board  7:00 PM 2nd Mon 

Recreation Commission 7:00 PM 3rd Thurs 

Library Committee  7:30 PM 2nd Wed at the Library 

Historians 7:30 PM 1st Thurs at the Museum 



TOWNSHIP OF LEBANON 
 

Lebanon Township Municipal Building 

530 West Hill Road 

Glen Gardner, NJ 08826 

 

 

Phone:  908-638-8523 

Fax:  908-638-5957 

Email:  clerk@lebtwp.net 
 

 

 

 

 

       LEBANON TOWNSHIP RESIDENT 

STANDARD RATE 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

Permit No. 6 

Glen Gardner, NJ 

We’re on the Web! 
www.lebanontownship.net 

Publishing Schedule Advertising Costs  

Winter 

Spring 

Summer 

Fall  

Dec, Jan, Feb 

Mar, Apr, May 

Jun, Jul, Aug 

Sep, Oct, Nov  

Deadline for input Nov 1 

Deadline for input Feb 1 

Deadline for input May 1 

Deadline for input Aug 1  

Business Card: $25.00 

Quarter Page: $40.00 

Half Page: $80.00 

Full Page: $150.00 

All advertisements should include a check made payable to 

Lebanon Township. 

Please email items to Karen Newman at karennewman@embarqmail.com (include NEWSLETTER in the subject line) or mail to: 

Lebanon Township Municipal Building, 530 West Hill Road, Glen Gardner, NJ 08826, Attn: Newsletter. 

Some images in this publication courtesy of iband.com. 

Calendar 
December January February 

  1 - A Visit with Santa 13 - Fire Department Pancake Breakfast   1 - Deadline for Spring Newsletter 

  1 - LTAA Basketball Registration Ends 19 - Recycling   10 - Fire Department Pancake Breakfast 

  9 - Fire Department Pancake Breakfast  16 - Recycling 

15 - Recycling    

   

Newsletter Notes 


